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Chairman’s Report 2012 
GOSHA continues to help businesses and other organisations in Guernsey to be better aware of issues affecting the welfare of workforces in Guernsey.
In 2011 there was a significant drop in the number of reported workplace accidents: some improvement will have been due to better precautions, training, awareness and procedures. Some will have been due to the economic slowdown but it is good to note that 65 fewer serious incidents were reported in 2011 than in the previous 12 months. However, 334 people still suffered serious workplace injury and there is plenty of room for improvement and absolutely no place for complacency.

Health and Safety Week held in January was a great success. 3 breakfast meetings were attended by around 150 people in all and our awards evening was attended by around 100. The breakfast presentations were given by Mhairi Magregor of Normandie Health and Safety (sponsored by Barbican Insurance), Angus McLellan of NAS Laboratories and Jonathan Webb of HSSD. 
Our awards evening, sponsored by Insurance Corporation, was a great success and I’d like to highlight the award as follows:

Improving Health &Safety Standards in the Bailiwick

John Hurst & Institute of Health & Social Care Studies

Improving Asbestos Management Standards

States of Guernsey Education Department

Health & Safety Standards in Offices, Shops and Services

Guernsey Financial Services Commission

Health & Safety Standards in Utilities & Industry

Ronez Limited

Individual Contribution to Health & Safety Standards

Steve Le Tissier, Event Group

Team Contribution to Health & Safety Standards

Ronez Lock-Off Team

Lifetime Achievement Award

Nigel Dorey, States Works

All our recipients, including those commended and highly commended are very deserving and should feel proud of their achievements. I’d like to thank in particular Roy Featherstone of IOSH for judging the awards and Jonathan Webb for all he did to bring the awards together.
We have continued to focus our energies on highlighting, through our newsletter and open evenings, a variety of topics relevant to workplace health and safety. We have also highlighted the dangers of the legionella bacterium in water systems and the dangers of asbestos, widely present in Guernsey buildings. We ran several low cost courses for businesses to be better aware of asbestos and the requirements of the Guernsey Approved Code of Practice and the management obligations contained in the ACoP. They were well received and I’d like to thank HSSD for providing the rooms for the talks to take place.

Our website and newsletter have needed to be changed as Paul Adamson was unable to continue to run the website and format our newsletter, which were highly polished and readable as a result of his work.

In addition, Jonathan Webb left Guernsey to take up a new senior post at an NHS Trust in the UK. Jonathan made a big, positive difference to GOSHA and his loss has been significant for us.
GOSHA would like to express its sincere thanks to them both and we will keep in touch.

We’d also like to thank the Guernsey Dairy for providing an excellent site visit in September.

We have recently produced an asbestos leaflet to help individuals to be better informed. The leaflets will be available at diy and other relevant stores and we hope that they will be available to those planning building work too.

A new banner has recently been designed to help to publicise GOSHA at events and it will be available soon.

The GOSHA Committee is

Jon Coyde – Secretary

Gordon Snell – Treasurer

Steve Roussel

Mhairi MacGregor

Gareth Le Page
Nathan Silk

Joey Naidoo

They all deserve support and thanks for the time they put into making GOSHA a success.

Jon Coyde gives lots of time (that he doesn’t have) as secretary and Gordon Snell is equally generous in giving his time as Treasurer. My special thanks to them both. And I’d also like to thank Richard Brown, Guernsey’s Chief Health and Safety Officer for the HSE’s ongoing support of GOSHA.
Our members and sponsors generously support our friendly association and through their generosity others benefit. I hope the coming 12 months will see a further fall in Guernsey’s reportable incidents and that GOSHA will assist in achieving that aim.
Andrew Mills
Chairman
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